
Read online: https://newsletters.naavi.com/i/Jb47RE5

Northcote Primary School
Newsletter

Issue 17 · 10 Nov 2023

Collaborative Learning in a Community that Cares

In this issue

Dates to Remember

Greetings from Shaun

School Council Update

End of Year Picnic Monday 4th December from 5pm to 7pm

 Fundraising at NPS

NPS is starting to prepare for our 2024 Fete

Italian Day, coming soon

Italian Update

ART FOR ALL at Fairfield Primary School

Sun smart- Please pack your hats!

Pupil of the week Term 4

https://newsletters.naavi.com/i/Jb47RE5


OSH Club

Our Proud Sponsor

THE BUSINESS END OF SCHOOL LIFE

2023 First Aid Team

Just a little reminder 

Our school gates are unlocked at 8.45am each morning to allow students to enter. 

The yard is not supervised before this time. 

 

Students can enter classrooms from 8.50am each day. The gates are locked again

at 9.00am when the bell goes. The gates are unlocked again at 3.20pm and are

locked by 3.45pm.

Term 4

Mondays Assembly 9.10am No Assembly on Monday 13th November 

Saturday 11th November - Remembrance Day

Monday 13th November Prep + 5/6 Swimming (Week 1)

Tuesday 14th November 7- 8pm - Prep 2024 Parent Information session

Monday 20th November Prep + 5/6 Swimming (Week 2)

Tuesday 21st November 9.15 - 10.15am - First Prep 2024 Orientation

session

Tuesday 28th November 9.15 - 10.15am - 2nd Prep 2024 Orientation

session

Tuesday 5th December 9.15 - 10.15am - 3rd Prep 2024 Orientation session

Parent's Invited for Information session.

December 2nd - Working Bee 12 - 3pm

Dates to Remember



Monday 4th December - End of Year Picnic

Sunday 10th December - World Human Rights Day

Wednesday 13th December - Year 6 Graduation at Welcome to Thornbury

Wednesday 20th December - Final day of Term 4 - Assembly at 9am. 

Wednesday 20th December - Early dismissal 1.30pm 

2024
Term 1 begins Tuesday 30th January 2024

 

Saturday 2nd March - Working Bee 12 - 3pm

Saturday 16th March - NPS Fete

Tuesday 19th March - Athletics Day (Back update Tuesday 26th March)

Thursday 6 June - Parents Battle of the Bands at The Croxton Band room.

 

 

 

 

 

School Council and Sub Committee dates                                         

 

Wednesday 22nd November       online - Education Sub Committee meeting

 

Wednesday 29th November        6pm - Community Sub Committee meeting

                                                              7pm - Environment Sub Committee meeting

  

Monday 11th December               6pm - Finance Sub Committee meeting

 

Monday 11th December               7pm - School Council meeting



Curriculum Day- Assessment and Reporting 
On Monday was our final Curriculum Day which the teachers devoted to

assessment and reporting. This was dedicated time for the teachers to sort

through assessment data and common assessment takes to begin to meticulously

compile an individual academic report for every one of the students in their class.

These reports are a celebration of both the achievements and areas for future

development. As you would know, a lot of work goes into the making of a semester

report. I know you will join me in thanking the teachers for their dedication to this

process. 

 

Please note, reports will go live to parents via Compass on Friday the 15th of

December.

Class Structure for 2024
As you will be aware, we are currently in the middle of planning for 2024 and so I

thought now would be a good time to give you an update on the class structure we

are predicting for next year. Based on the current projections of student numbers

and movements, we are planning for 14 classes across the school and the class

structure is likely to remain unchanged. This means that we will have two straight

Prep classes, and then continue with our multi-age composite classes in Grade1/2

and Grade 3/4 and 5/6 with four classes at each level. 

 

We will also maintain our current Specialist program of Art, Music, PE and Italian. 

Assembly 

Greetings from Shaun



Just another reminder that next Monday is a really busy day here at Northcote PS

and so we have postponed our whole-school assembly to the following week. This

means that there is no Assembly on Monday 13th November. 

 

HOWEVER, the good news is that this means we will be having a double POW

celebration on Monday the 20th of November, I can't wait!

 

If you have been following the "dates to remember" section, you will have seen

that on Wednesday 20th December (the final day of Term 4) that assembly will be

at 9am. It will follow the same format, but hopefully won't be in the heat of the day.

Be sure to mark it down in your calendar!

 

Whilst we are talking about assemblies, those who have attended our assemblies

recently will have noticed that the main sound system has been out of action, I am

sorry that the temporary speaker is less than ideal. We are just waiting for the

tradesmen to investigate and try and identify why it isn't working and replace the

required parts. 

 

This work however is tied to some other work scheduled to be done. We are

currently working to upgrade our whole school classroom speakers, PA and sound

system. This means that we are working with tradesmen to do an audit of the

current system and to assess the condition and location of the current indoor and

outdoor speakers. This is not as simple as it first sounds, because we are working

with a 150-year-old building it's not as simple as just moving speakers to a new

location.  We are also looking to upgrade the 20-year-old sound system so that the

music that plays in the morning, actually plays every morning, what a novelty!

While this work is currently underway, the system is not likely to be updated until

the January holidays. 

 

Thank you in advance for your patience and understanding around this. 

Prep Transition 
This term has seen the commencement of our Prep 2024 Transition sessions. We

have already had two very successful Storytime sessions and our next big event is

the Parent Information Session scheduled for next Tuesday 14th at 7pm in the hall.



 

The Information session is followed by the Prep Orientation scheduled for Tuesday

21st of November, Tuesday 28th of November and concludes on Tuesday the 5th

of December. These sessions will run from 9:15am-10:15am in the Prep

classrooms. 

 

During our first two Ready, Set, Go transition sessions there will be a parent

information session running in our school hall. This will be another opportunity

to find out some more useful information about our school and to ask questions in

preparation for your child starting school in 2024. 

 

We have also been hosting some very special visits from Batman Park Kinder. The

different groups have been coming to school to see what school is like in Prep. It

has been an absolute pleasure having them. 

3/4 Camp to Phillip Island
Our three/four students made the trek to Phillip Island this week for the school

camp and I was fortunate enough to visit them yesterday to see how they were

doing. Everyone was having an amazing, jam-packed time and dare say there will

be some very tired children AND adults this weekend. I am sure there will be a

further update and photos in our next newsletter, but I just wanted to say a very

heartfelt thank-you to our parent volunteers and staff for giving up their time to

ensure that the camp this week was an absolute success.  

Prep and 5/6 Swimming
It has certainly been a busy term and next week is no exception. Next week signals

the commencement of the Prep and five/six swimming program. Both year levels

will be heading off to the Collingwood Leasure Centre over the next two weeks. To

co-ordinate swimming lessons and bus timetables, this will mean that we have an

altered timetable for the next two weeks. 

 

On a separate note, if you are thinking about volunteering with the swimming in

any capacity, please note that you will need a current Working with Children Check

and this needs to be registered at the Office. It is preferable that you do this prior



to the day you would like to help out. Please see Donna, Sarah or Caterina for help

with this. 

Fundraising and Events
You will have seen on Compass that we received confirmation that the mango

trays are due to be delivered on either Tuesday 14th November or Wednesday

15th November. 

 

We will keep you posted about the delivery day and time, and we will advise you on

the pickup arrangements as soon as we know more.

 

Mangoes are a crowd favourite on the Northcote Primary fundraising calendar,

and I am happy to report that this year we made just over $1,000.

 

The Trivia Night this year was another successful event, and I can now confirm

that we raised just over $5,200. Could it have been because of the return of the

Nits? 

 

Icy Poles are back again on Friday afternoons, available from the canteen from

3:30pm to 3:45pm. 

Working Bee- Saturday 2nd December
One last reminder from me, don't forget to put December the 2nd in your calendar

for the final Working Bee for the year. We are concentrating on the area

surrounding the Top Turf and the OSH yard this time around. Looking forward to

seeing you all there.

 

Take Care,

 

Shaun.



Review of this month’s School Council meeting……

This week’s meeting included the presentation of our most recent school review

and NAPLAN results. It was overall very informative and had positive outcomes. 

This review gives the school recommendations to help build the strategic plan for

the next 4 years, which is then broken down into AIP’s (Annual implementation

plan’s) to achieve this.  The finest details of these AIP’s are still being finalised but

the school council were very impressed with the hard work that the school and

staff and putting into them.  We look forward to our children reaping the rewards.

The results of the school review (which was reviewing the school the year before

this one) and the NAPLAN results will be published on the school website soon for

your information. 

 

We had updates from the environment subcommittee on a few current projects:

Kitchen/Canteen area - this includes the addition of some large stainless benches

which will be beneficial for the catering at our fundraising events but will also

allow this space to become multifunctional and cater for groups of students to

participate in activities like cooking classes and science experiments if so desired!

This is due to be completed in the next month.

Bike shed project -this is finally progressing again after some difficulty on getting

any trades people to quote! But we are still hoping to have this complete by the

end of the year/beginning of next year as we are beginning to receive some

quotes! We will then have a more functional space for kids, parents and staff to

School Council Update



store their bikes and scooters securely.  We are even hoping to include a bike

maintenance station so our kids can learn how to look after their bikes too!

Mural on PE shed - this is being supported by our wonderful art teacher Amy, who

is currently reaching out to a few Wurundjeri Woi Wurrung artists to find someone

suitable to transform this space in a bright, thought provoking and attractive

space!  We really hope that we get to see the outcome of this by the end of year

picnic….to be continued!

The working bee for Term 4 (Sat 2nd Dec 2023) will focus on the back of the

school campus (around the PE sheds and into the OSH club as they are keen and

willing to be involved) We also approved the date of Sat 2nd March 2024 to be the

first working bee of next year-feel free to add these dates to your diary!

 

The community subcommittee put forward the proposal for End of Year picnic and

this was approved by the council.  We will be selling pre-order Sushi for a very

small profit as our focus for this one is going to be on bringing families together

and not fundraising huge amounts. We are really struggling to get new volunteers

into our community subcommittee and so by the end of a very tiring year it seems

most appropriate for everyone to hang out together rather than selling food and

drink!  BYO picnics if you forget to order sushi 😊

Code Camp is still being pursued to formalise an agreement before we can run on

site.

NPS branded clothing/Uniform survey results presented and discussed (we will

expand into the detail of this below) 

School council may have to review current set up for 2024 to compensate for the

difficulty we are currently experiencing in recruiting active members.

The 2024 School events calendar is being finalised asap to assist with the

recruitment of help and planning of our social and fundraising events, as well as

the very important school fete and 150-year anniversary of the school next year!

 

Next school council meeting is Monday 11th Dec 7-9pm in the staff room.

 

The results of our NPS branded clothing poll are in……..

Over the last week we have been asking parents, teachers and children if they

would like to have the option made available to purchase and wear NPS branded

clothing items to school and school events.

It showed us that this was a very popular idea and voted by the majority of the

community to have these additional options available to us.  There were some



people that wanted a full wardrobe made available, but the intention is to keep it to

the suggested polo, t-shirt, and warmer layer as we think this is a better balance

with students that do not want to wear the items.  

For transparency of results, we have detailed them below.

Student results were 65% YES to 35% NO:

Parent responses were 62% YES and 38% NO:

And teacher/staff responses were 81% YES and 19% No:

To try and give some more detail and put this into context, the reason this poll was

run was because the school and school council had received requests to explore

this further by students, parents and prospective parents as a possibility.

We would like to reiterate that NPS have no intention to create a uniform and

students will still have the same freedom to choose their clothes each day and

show their individuality through clothing if they so wish.



Out of respect to parents that raised an issue with the word ‘uniform’ in the poll

results, we will not be referring to it as a uniform as the items are not required to

be worn and we do not want anyone to feel they have to wear them if they do not

wish.

Based on these results the school council will now start to work with a supplier to

explore possible options and what they could look like and the cost.  We will share

more details with you when we can.

Please remember that if you and your family are experiencing financial hardship

then please reach out to our school leadership team for support.  It is important to

us that we support our community.

The last thing that was raised through this poll and something the school council

wanted to communicate was the reason for the change earlier this year of the

school hat. This change of hat was a forced change as school providers are no

longer allowed to supply any hat with the cord that goes around the neck and so

we were unable to get anymore of the old-style hats as they not in production with

school suppliers.  Instead, you will see on the new style hat that there is now an

adjustable elastic that sits around the crown of the head to make it tighter and

looser. It has also been confirmed from the hat supplier that the new style of hats

are no less sun safe than the old style.  The sun safe rating of the new hats is 50+.

If anyone has any other questions, please feel free to email

jo.pitt@education.vic.gov.au



The end of year picnic is fast approaching! 

 

This is a great opportunity to meet or reconnect with other families, and for the

kids to play around the school grounds. Bring a picnic rug, drinks, and a picnic, or

order sushi for collection from the canteen on the night. 

 

There will also by Lucky Lips ice creams for sale – fresh fruit ice-creams made to

order; $6 each (cash or card). 

 

We will have juice boxes for sale for $1 each at the canteen. 

 

If you would like to order sushi, please order using Compass by 27 November

order close at 4pm.

Sushi rolls are $6.50 for a pair. (We are not selling single rolls – pairs only). 

There are 5 options available to choose from

Teriyaki Chicken (GF, DF, EF)  

Crispy chicken (DF) 

Cooked tuna (GF, DF) 

Avocado (V, GF, DF, EF) 

Tofu & veg (V, GF, DF, EF)

 

End of Year Picnic Monday 4th December

from 5pm to 7pm



Ordering Sushi on Compass (select “Canteen” > select one of your children >

select 28 November (ie date orders close) > select the flavours you’d like.

 

We need volunteers to help with distributing the sushi on the night – the more the

merrier (many hands really will make light work!) If you can volunteer for one hour 

between 3.30-7pm, please let Mish know: misha.leembruggen@gmail.com

 

Looking forward to seeing you all there!

 Fundraising at NPS

mailto:misha.leembruggen@gmail.com






Hello NPS families!

 

With only 6 weeks until end of Term 4, I wanted check in to let you know 2024 Fete

planning is well underway!  Yep . . . I’m Fete Bossing again!  😐 😊

 

Some really great feedback was received from our last successful fete, but please

do keep sending through any new ideas / suggestions.

NPS is starting to prepare for our
2024 Fete





ITALIAN DAY – WEEK 9   THURSDAY NOVEMBER 30TH 

 

Dear families,

The children are getting very excited about Italian Day coming up soon when we

will have a celebration of all things Italian. 

It is Thursday 30th November – week 9. Please put the date in your calendar and

look out for notices on Compass for further information. 

The children will receive a piece of Margherita pizza and a gelato each. 

Gelato flavour choice will be lemon or chocolate. (limone or cioccolato).

We will all have a dress up day - staff and students; so get those thinking caps on. 

Some ideas are: Italian personality, soccer player, landmarks, Pinocchio, Geppetto

or even a pizza!

An easy option is to just wear something red, white and green. 

Any questions please just ask me.

Grazie mille,

Gaynor

Italian Day, coming soon



Signorina Elisa

Italian Update











ART FOR ALL at Fairfield Primary
School



ART FOR ALL is a celebration of visual and performing arts, hosted annually by

Fairfield Primary School. It is an opportunity to see, experience and immerse

yourself in a weekend of fabulous art and creativity, and for FPS students to

showcase their learning and their artworks. 

 

Enjoy an art fair of affordable art from a mix of emerging local community artists

alongside recognised and collectible artists, a gala evening with food and music,

a makers’ market, and activities for kids. This year ART FOR ALL is prioritising

waste management – remember to bring your own cups and plates.



 

So come and join the fun! Whether you’re a student, a parent, a friend, a

community member, or an arts enthusiast – there’s something happening for

everyone. It’s art for kids, it’s art for adults… it’s ART FOR ALL.

 

Fairfield Primary School, Friday 17, Saturday 18 & Sunday 19 November. For

more information and to book tickets in advance, visit

https://www.artforall.com.au.

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.artforall.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDonna.Cassidy%40education.vic.gov.au%7C30f9e061bfec48f77ac608dbd9b5966c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638343146184728506%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IfjxraaGQeDR9gMNSwjS0O0zLD4%2Bx4DcYpGRN0PElIM%3D&reserved=0


SunSmart

 

Don't forget to pack your hat!

This is a reminder to all families that all students are expected to wear a sun

hat during any outdoor activities at school.  A wide brimmed hat or a

legionnaires hat are the only type to be worn.  Beanies and caps are not sun

smart and should not be worn.

 

Please remember to apply your sunscreen at the start of each day and wear your

hat! 

No hat means restricted play in the shade. 

We have NPS hats available to purchase online  or  in store  from  Noone

Ivanhoe, 283 Lower Heidelberg Rd, Ivanhoe East VIC 3079. 

 

AVAILABLE INSTORE - Reversible Bucket Hats, UPF Protection 50+ ( Sunsmart

approved &  made from sustainable materials )

House Colours - $17.50 each Navy/GreenNavy/RedNavy/RoyalNavy/Gold 

Phone: (03) 9499 1439

https://www.noone.com.au/school/northcote-primary-school/stores

 

For more information, please refer to our Sun Protection policy located on our

website 

Sun smart- Please pack your hats!

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Fsearch%3Fsafe%3Dactive%26sca_esv%3D563003270%26rlz%3D1C1GCEA_enAU1043AU1043%26q%3Dnoone%2Bimagewear%2Bivanhoe%2Beast%2Bphone%26ludocid%3D12194000053584577281%26sa%3DX%26ved%3D2ahUKEwiQnoHsvpWBAxVS-zgGHdTECk0Q6BN6BAg_EAI&data=05%7C01%7CBale.Micovski%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf6e92a3333d047a56feb08dbb5ae78ec%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638303533239146201%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wy7thUMQJUgUnQhoci9%2FvHmFssa6Dh6j6IS2A8LOevw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Fsearch%3Fgs_ssp%3DeJzj4tZP1zcsz0jJykguM2C0UjWoMEtMMTMxS0oxNjI0N0g0sLQyqEi0NLZMTjQ3NDY0MEg2NjD04s3Lz89LVcgsS8zLyE8FAIvpE6k%26q%3Dnoone%2Bivanhoe%26rlz%3D1C1GCEA_enAU1043AU1043%26oq%3DNoone%26aqs%3Dchrome.5.69i59j0i433i512j0i131i433i512j46i199i465i512j69i64j46i175i199i512j0i512j46i175i199i512.10273j0j15%26sourceid%3Dchrome%26ie%3DUTF-8%26safe%3Dactive%26ssui%3Don&data=05%7C01%7CBale.Micovski%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf6e92a3333d047a56feb08dbb5ae78ec%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638303533239146201%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ivFU4ezdoDmhDBWCabD1jFITTyhqm8s5YlNoZIWos7I%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.noone.com.au%2Fschool%2Fnorthcote-primary-school%2Fstores&data=05%7C01%7CBale.Micovski%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf6e92a3333d047a56feb08dbb5ae78ec%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638303533239146201%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=aG1BaU5z6aGdw5prLeEYaEnb811vwyYInFNRblDLfiM%3D&reserved=0
https://northcoteps.vic.edu.au/our-community#policies


UV Index
Tap or click the button below to check the daily UV index, or download the

SunSmart app here

https://www.sunsmart.com.au/uvalert/widget.aspx


A gentle reminder that there is no Assembly on Monday 13th November. 

 

 

Week 5

Prep Natalie                                     

Prep Olivia                                       

Prep Meg                                          

Grade 1/2 Sharif                             

Grade 1/2 Brigitte                          

Grade 1/2 Sam                               

Grade 1/2 Stephanie                     

Grade 3/4 Matt                                

Grade 3/4 Nick                                

Grade 3/4 Kate                                

Grade 3/4 Eleanor                          

Grade 5/6 Steve                              

Grade 5/6 Izzy                                

Grade 5/6 Declan                           

Grade 5/6 Luke                               

 

Please note there will be no pupil of the week celebrated at assembly on

Monday 13th November.

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupil of the week Term 4
2023



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OSH Club Information
  https://www.oshclub.com.au/vic/northcote-primary-school/ 

OSH Club

northcote-primary-OSHC.pdf

https://www.oshclub.com.au/vic/northcote-primary-school/
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-d9cdc3ef-8019-4035-8689-ebb06fd3bef5.pdf?deg=auto




Our Proud Sponsor



Northcote Primary School is proudly
sponsored by Jellis Craig Inner North.



 

Jellis Craig will donate $500 sales commission or $350 rental fee to Northcote

Primary School when a family or staff member appoints a Jellis Craig Inner

North Agent to sell or lease their home throughout 2023. Please Mention you

are part of our NPS village to ensure our school receives these generous

donations. 



Parent Payments
 

Attached is a copy of the Parent Payment Arrangement has been approved by the

school council on Wednesday 22 of February 2023, for Curriculum Contributions

for student use for the 2023 School Year.

 

The cost for 2023 Parent Payment Arrangement is $250.00

 

THE BUSINESS END OF SCHOOL
LIFE
THE FOLLOWING ARE REPEATED INFORMATION ITEMS, WHICH CAN BE

REFERRED BACK TO BY OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY WHEN NECESSARY  



In the newsletter section compass information, you will find attached a copy of the

Compass Pay Parent Guide on how to make payments via Compass. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact the school's office should you have any

concerns.

Kind Regards 

 

Caterina Carnovale

Business Manager

 

 

 

Compass Pay for all school payments -
Compass Pay at Northcote Primary School.
Compass Pay provides a more consistent approach to parent consent and

payments of activities for students and confirm the student’s medical

requirements through the compass app.

Northcote Primary School has a streamline approach to the collection of payments

for Camps, Excursions, Incursions, and the annual Parent Payment Arrangement,

and fundraising activities.

This option allows parents/caregivers the opportunity to have all the information

on one platform the Compass Parent App. 

Cash, EFT and B-pay are available as options, the preferred method of payment is

Compass. 

Compass creates efficiency for teachers and the office staff where immediately we

will be able to see if parents/caregivers have consented and paid for the activity.

Parents will receive a push notification from Compass when an activity has been

created.

 

We have attached a copy of the Compass flyer on how to consent and pay for

events. 

 

Parent Payment Arrangement 2023 PPA.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-b662a413-36a7-4436-a2e9-503014f74a75.pdf?deg=auto


 

 

 

Compass Attendance
This is a gentle reminder to parents/carers, about the importance of logging

student absences on Compass prior to the school day commencing. This is a

Department of Education requirement. 

 

If your child is absent from school or is going to be absent in the future (for

example a planned family holiday), it is important that this absence is logged via

Compass. 

 

Attached is a parent guide to using compass. 

 

CSEF: Camps, Sports and Excursions Funds

CompassPay Parent Guide.pdf

Parent-guide-Compass.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-f3acdf18-6f6a-496c-9c2d-863de927e9c3.png?deg=auto
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-433106f0-ccd9-4499-83d7-baf6ac12a1c1.pdf?deg=auto


Important Information 



Our school gates are unlocked at 8.45am each morning to allow students to enter,

the yard is not supervised before this time. Students can enter classrooms from

8.45am each day. The gates are again locked at 9.00am when the bell goes. The

gates are unlocked again at 3.20pm and are locked by 3.45pm.

 

Helmets

When riding a bike or scooter to or from school, all students MUST wear a helmet

at all times. 

 

Bikes and Scooters

 Helmets must be worn on the way to and from school. Bikes and scooters must

also be WALKED (not ridden) once inside the school.

 

Please note: bike and scooter storage is not completely secure. Unauthorised

access via the external fences has occurred in the past. We highly recommend the

use of a personal bike/scooter lock to avoid theft. The school takes no

responsibility for the loss or damage of equipment stored on site.

 

Kiss and Go 

Just a reminder to families that the Kiss & Go zone is a short-term stopping area

where drivers are allowed to stop and park the vehicle for a short time – no longer

than two minutes – while the student exits or enters the vehicle from the curbside

doors. This enables students to walk between the car and the school, using the

safety of the footpath.

 

Ball games before and after school

To ensure everyone feels safe during the busy mornings and afternoons, ball

games are not permitted during these times.

 

Classroom Cuisine 2023
This is the current lunch menu from Classroom Cuisine. Lunch orders are

delivered to NPS everyday, with the exception Tuesdays.

For our new families please note that this is an external lunch provider, all lunches

are ordered online and orders should be placed by 8.30am.



Please Note: The "Canteen" function on Compass is not to order lunches, it is used

primarily for our fundraisers.



Late Arrivals & Early Departures
If your child is late or you are collecting them early it is essential you do so

through the front office. All Students must be signed in and out via the Compass

Kiosk at the front desk. 

For late arrivals a paper slip will print out when they are signed in, this slip is to be

given to the teacher, so they know the student has signed in at the office. 

 

Please note if you have put a Compass note in for a late arrival or early departure

(for example you log on Compass that your child is being picked up at 1.30pm for a

medical appointment) you do not need to sign them out via the Compass Kiosk at

the office. However, you still must come into the office to collect the student. 

 

The Department of Education requires a parent, carer, or listed emergency contact

physically collect the child from the office when it is during school hours. This

means we are unable to allow students to leave on their own, even if it has been

logged on Compass. We understand this may be inconvenient at times so please

contact or the office on 9481 0009 and they will do their best to assist you.

 

Also, if you know of an early departure in advance, please inform the office and

your child's teacher, so they are able to have the student waiting and ready for you

to collect.



Introducing the NPS 2023 First Aid Team
For our returning families there will be some familiar faces, and for our new

families our first aid team is 

Donna Cassidy 

Caterina Carnovale

If your child becomes unwell one of our fantastic First Aid Officers will be tending

to them and will be in contact with you if necessary. 

The first aid office is located in front office (the other end to the front doors)

If your child is needing to be picked up, where possible we will organise their

school bag and belongings and you can collect them from the front office 😊 

Action Plans
Parents and carers are reminded that if their child has anaphylaxis, allergies, or

asthma that their child MUST HAVE A CURRENT PLAN.

 

Red ASCIA Anaphylaxis Plan for use with EpiPen® adrenaline (epinephrine)

autoinjectors is attached below and must be prepared in colour, completed by

your GP and have a current photo of your child attached to it.

2023 First Aid Team



 

 

Red ASCIA Anaphylaxis Plan for use with Anapen® adrenaline (epinephrine)

autoinjectors is attached below and must be prepared in colour, completed by

your GP and have a current photo of your child attached to it.

 

Anaphylaxis Epipen Plan Template.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-9458746c-8cf2-4940-82cc-22883f68d72b.pdf?deg=auto


 

Blue Asthma Australia School Action Plan is attached below and must be

prepared in colour, completed by your GP and have a current photo of your child

attached to it. If your child has Ventolin at school, they must have an Asthma

Action Plan. 

 

 

Green ASCIA Allergic Reaction Plan is attached below and must be prepared in

colour, completed by your GP and have a current photo of your child attached to it.

Anaphylaxis Anapen Plan Template.pdf

Asthma Action Plan Template.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-1a52f4ab-6445-4ae1-a73a-1c08e7f481c6.pdf?deg=auto
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-67a3f3a3-bb8e-4925-86b5-d573e8811572.pdf?deg=auto


 

 

All plans must be updated annually, one of our first aid team will contact you

when your child’s plan is approaching expiration. 

 

 

NPS Medication Authority Form 
Parents must provide all necessary medications to be administered in the event

of an emergency.

Medications will be administered by one of our trained First Aid Team members. 

All medication is to be stored in the First Aid Room, NOT in the student’s bag or

classroom.  

 

Any medication being stored at/administered on school grounds requires a NPS

2023 Medication Authority Form. These forms are to be updated at the start of

each year (even if there has been no change to medications). These can be filled

out by parents/carers or by a GP. 

This form must be filled out regardless of a student having a medical plan. 

Allergy Plan Template.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-2914d5c5-4e40-4281-ae95-22e80665ce74.pdf?deg=auto


It must also be filled out for ongoing medication as well as temporary (for example,

this form is required if a student is unwell and needs to be administered a course

of antibiotics during school hours, as well as if a student requires a hay fever tablet

only when symptoms arise).  

 

 

Copies of all forms can be found in the links on this page, alternatively printed

copies of all forms can be collected from Donna in the front office. 

 

 

Duty of Care
All NPS staff have a duty of care to our students – if we cannot establish contact

with a parent/carer or emergency contact, an ambulance will be called if deemed

necessary. Please ensure you make every attempt to be contactable during school

hours, have voicemail set up on your phone and that your emergency contact

details stored at the office are up to date. 

Medication Authority Form.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-37651e16-b522-46d8-98f6-43d4cd6e12a9.pdf?deg=auto



